RYAN-CRUZ LAW, APC
3111 Camino Del Rio North, Suite 400
San Diego, CA 92108
(619) 528-2202
ruth@ryancruzlaw.com

September 22, 2016
VIA U.S. MAIL & EMAIL
For Settlement Purposes Only — Subject to Evidence Code § 1152 et seq.

Victor Manuel Torres, Esq.

406 Ninth Avenue, Suite 311
San Diego, CA 92101

Email: lawforvatos@yahoo.com

Re: Vice Mayor Cano
Dear Mr. Torres:

This firm represents Ms. Jacqueline L. Reynoso of the National City Chamber of
Commerce in connection with the above-referenced matter. Please direct any future
correspondence or communications to this office.

I am now in receipt of your letter dated September 9, 2016 addressed to Ms. Reynoso. The
purpose of this letter is to inform you that Ms. Reynoso has been advised, and fully agrees,
to refrain from conducting any further activities in connection with the letter authored by
National City Chamber of Commerce member, Ms. Maza, dated August 12, 2016.

As expressed to your client in a letter drafted by the National City Chamber of Commerce’s
Executive Committee on September 12, 2016, Ms. Reynoso does not have a direct interest
in Ms. Maza’s correspondence or its content. Ms. Reynoso was merely acting under the
strict belief of assisting a chamber member in alignment with the National City Chamber
of Commerce’s mission as she would have generally assisted any other chamber member.
Ms. Reynoso did not act with malice or with any ulterior motive. Ms. Reynoso extends an
apology to your client for her actions and involvement concerning this matter.

With such immediate cooperation by Ms. Reynoso, it is our desire that this issue be
resolved through this correspondence confirming compliance with your September 9™
letter.

Sincerely,

RYAN-CRUZ LAW, APC

uth Ryan-Cruz, Esq.
Cc: client



